White Oak Township Board Meeting February 12, 2024

The February 12, 2024 meeting of the White Oak Board was called to order by Supervisor Dorwin Marshall at 7 p.m. In attendance were: Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Treasurer Brigitte Doxtator, Clerk Leela Vernon, Trustee Diane Graf, Trustee John Kemler, Judy McManaman, Aaron Graf deputy treasurer, Tim O'Brien, Chris Ewing, Dan Wilson, Dana Blaszkowski, and Mary Schwark, Katrina Griffith arrived late. Trustee Graf lead us in the Pledge of Allegiance.

A motion was made by Trustee Kemler, seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the minutes of the January 8, 2024 meeting. Motion carried.

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Kemler to approve the minutes of the January 25, 2024 special meeting. Motion carried.

A motion was made by Trustee Kemler, seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the Treasurer's report as presented. Motion carried. A motion was made by Treasurer Doxtator, seconded by Trustee Graf to roll over the Public Improvement CD with LAFCU, Account 1357741, and the general fund CD with MSUFCU, Account 1157653 for 12 months. Motion carried.

Zoning Administrator Katrina Griffith was not at the meeting but had given us her report.

Dana Blaszkowski from the Senior Center took the floor to explain to the board the services that are provided. She distributed folders with the information. Mary Schwark took the floor to explain her roll and then Dan Wilson spoke.

Chris Ewing took the floor to answer questions. One question was in regard to mowing the cemetery. Mr. Ewing will check it out and get back with us. There were two other applications which the board examined. One other applicant was in attendance, Jason Porzio, was interviewed.

Judy McManaman took the floor to explain what is happening with the group Citizens for Local Control. They are gathering signatures to have the issue of local control for Wind and Solar farms to be put on the ballot.

Clerk Vernon explained the issue with the Townships septic. Supervisor Marshall and Trustee Kemler recommended that the Clerk contact Donald Rae to fix the problem. She also recommended that the carpet in the Hall be replaced, possibly with finishing the cement. She will get quotes.

We received recommendations for White Oak Township athletic fields from C-More Green. A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Treasurer Doxtator to approve their recommendations. Motion carried.

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, Seconded by Treasurer Doxtator to pay bills as presented. Motion carried.

Supervisor Marshall adjourned the meeting at 7:43 p.m.

Respectfully submitted

Leela A. Vernon, Clerk